

Dear Friends and Supporters,

On behalf of our Board and Staff we thank you for your support of Mountain Valley Horse Rescue. 2017 was an exciting and monumental year for the Rescue and our horses. It marked the first full year at our beautiful forever home along the banks of the Colorado River. It saw the expansion of corrals and the installation of additional shelters that allowed us to increase the number of horses in our care. A total of 31 equines were cared for during the year. At year end MVHR had 19 on property and 3 in training at off-site locations. Most importantly we were able to re-home 8 horses through the adoption process.

In addition to the equines directly cared for on property, MVHR assists in dozens of direct placements each year where we help coordinate the transfer of ownership between private parties. Through these efforts and our connections in the horse community, we save numerous equines from unnecessary slaughter or euthanasia.

In 2017 the board and staff held its first strategic planning retreat (at the ranch) to lay the foundation for the future operation of the Rescue. At the heart of our discussions was the desire to remain focused on the mission of MVHR: rescuing, rehabilitating, and rehoming abused, neglected, abandoned, and unwanted horses. MVHR also works to reduce cases of horse abuse and neglect through education and outreach.

The board recognized the need to professionally enhance many of the

Rescue's efforts including marketing and public relations, events, fundraising, board development, and compliance with non-profit regulations. In March, a contract was signed with CFC Collective to address these issues. This collaborative effort resulted in increased donations for operations, a newly designed and more functional website, an improved social media presence, and expanded outreach events.

As part of our outreach program, the board contracted with Amy Ben-Horin to create summer programming for children and adults. The programs utilize the Rescue horses and privately-owned horses boarding at the Rescue to educate people and develop horsemanship skills. In its first year the program was wildly successful. The fees and donations collected outpaced the program expenses resulting in additional funds for the horses. This prompted the Board to hire Amy as the Rescue's Director of Community Programs. She will be tasked with expanding the outreach programs in 2018 and coordination of all volunteers' efforts.

Speaking of volunteers, 2017 saw a 68% increase in the number of volunteer days logged at the ranch and an 82% increase in the number of volunteer hours over the prior year. In addition to these volunteers, we had 232 people from various service groups log approximately 700 hours helping to muck the stalls, groom the horses, and perform general facility repairs. We established Community Volunteer Days on the first Saturday of each month as a day when family and friends can join Veterans at the ranch to complete work on a list of chores. It is wonderful that so

many people choose to make the short trek to MVHR and donate their time and effort – and get a little horse time in return.

Our collaboration with CFC Collective also resulted in our first ever volunteer survey. We received valuable feedback from our volunteers on assorted topics. This feedback is being incorporated into our volunteer program initiatives and overall ranch operating policies. This inaugural Annual Report is a direct result of the survey.

When our Executive Director, Shana Devins, was not caring for the horses, she was busy formalizing the various policies and procedures for the board to approve and include in a comprehensive operational guide. Her efforts resulted in Mountain Valley Horse Rescue receiving full accreditation from the Global Federation of Animal Sanctuaries.

Back to the horses. On April 24th, one of the four mustangs we Rescued from the South Dakota sanctuary debacle gave birth to a handsome foal. He was the first foal to be born on the new property and was named Woodrow in honor of Dick and Marcy Woodrow – the former owners of the ranch. We are proud to report that our efforts in rescuing these mustangs have resulted in one of them being adopted, three others are in formal training, and all (including Woodrow) have been under saddle. It should be noted that these successes and others at the Rescue are a direct result of the generous direct sponsorships from our supporters.

With the celebration of life and daily successes at the Rescue, we are cognizant and mindful of the reality of death. Sadly in 2017 we said our goodbyes to Monk and DeBask. We invite you to visit our website www.mvhr.net to learn more about these and other horses whose care has been entrusted to MVHR.

In 2017, we continued our partnership with the Beaver Creek Rodeo in providing equine educational information to attendees as well as pony rides for the kids. We also continued our partnership with the Eagle County Fair and Rodeo by managing the horse stalls available for visiting participants.

The first of many planned capital improvements to the property began in 2017 with the excavation and pouring of footers for a stack yard to keep the hay out of the weather. We hope to have it completed in the spring of 2018. If you would like to donate to this or any other capital project, please let Shana or any of the board members know.

It is only with your support that we were able to accomplish these milestones and provide such an elevated level of care for the horses in our charge. For that we are truly grateful.

With Sincere Thanks,

Mountain Valley Horse Rescue Board of Directors

2017 BY THE NUMBERS













INCOME	
Fundraising	107,658
Program Service	94,194
Operational	22,416
Capital Campaign	256,685
Other	272
Total	\$481,225

EXPENSES	
Fundraising	11,718
Program Service	77,051
Operational	80,398
Capital Campaign Expenses & Loan Payments	292,944
Total	\$462,111

MVHR has received several grants which are reported within the Fundraising Income section. Detailed financial reports and IRS form 990 are available at www.guidestar.org. Guidestar has awarded MVHR with the Gold Seal of Transparency for financial reporting. Financial reports are also available through www.coloradogives.org or by contacting our executive director Shana Devins.

COMPLETE THE DREAM CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

In the fall of 2016, Mountain Valley Horse Rescue launched a \$2.5 million Capital Campaign, to purchase and renovate an urgently needed permanent ranch property to suit the needs of the Mountain Valley Horse Rescue horses. Through the generosity of the Shaw Family Foundation's \$1 million contribution, we now own our 114-acre ranch, located between Vail and Steamboat Springs.

However, this is only the start. With the necessary land now secure, we have embarked on the second half of the journey, raising the funds to build the necessary facilities and infrastructure that will ensure the quality of life our horses deserve. The number of horses MVHR now accommodates on a regular basis, coupled with the number

of people who rely on MVHR's programs, make it essential that MVHR has a ranch property that includes key facilities, allowing both humans and horses to thrive.

2017 marked the first full year of our Complete the Dream Capital Campaign, and the commitment of our amazing donors and strong community support have given us a strong step towards our \$2.5 million goal. In 2017, we raised an additional \$256,685 toward the renovation and construction of key buildings and resources on the ranch. We are hard at work in 2018 to continue to drive visibility and support for the Complete the Dream Capital Campaign. Our deepest appreciation is for those who have already pledged their support for the future of MVHR.

THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS

The following list of donors is a compilation of those people and organizations who contributed to Mountain Valley Horse Rescue between January 1, 2017 and December 31, 2017. We have carefully reviewed this list for accuracy and consideration of those who wish to remain anonymous. If you find an error or omission, please accept our apologies and contact us at (970) 653-0185.

Grants

El Pomar Foundation

ASPCA

Colorado Unwanted Horse Alliance

Vail Valley Surgery Center

Eagle County Community Fund

Vail Valley Cares

Slifer Smith and Frampton Foundation

Rescue Heroes - \$10,000 and above

Mike and Pam Mycoskie

Alexandra Solal

Two Anonymous Donors

Equine Advocates - \$5,000 to \$9,999

Janet and Larry Cavanaugh

Lynn and Don Janklow

Molly and Jay Precourt

Barbara Wenninger

Mary Wolf

Wranglers - \$2,500 to \$4,999

Kitty George

Helen and Russell Hoffberger

Marleen and Warner Hopkins

Robert Tutag

Ranch Hands - \$1,000 to \$2,499

Alisha Anderson

Nancy Baumer

Dorothy Browning

Jennifer Ehrlich

Donald Fraser

Kathi and Stan Jones

Larry and Margie Kyte

Robert Larson

Judy LaSpada

Janet Long

Kenny Lubin

Kym Manula

Paula and Jeff Miller

Russell Molina

Monica and Albert Reynolds

Sverre Schiotz

Ann and Don Stern

Nancy and Jon Tellor

Laura Tumperi

Anonymous

Stable Mates - \$500 to \$999

Edward and Susan Abramson Ludlow

Claire Beck

Greta and Michael Campanale

Honey and Arne Devins

Ms. Mary Gills

Cheryl Holman

Tania Landauer

Frances Marino

May Family Foundation

Michele and Doug McNeill

Judith Ann Mercer-Friedman

Cookie Murphy-Pettee

Chupa Nelson

Ed Oyler

Brooke Peterson
Pam Schlenzig

Susan and Tom Thorpe

Jane Wilner Barbara Wright Anonymous

Pony Pals - \$10 to \$499

Elizabeth Alrick Gerry H. Arnold M A Bachman Pamela Barker Marilynn Bell Amy Ben-Horin

Barbara and Brent Bingham

Jennifer Boggs Gerry Bonty Caroline Bradford Gloria E Bradley

Lois Bruce Wendy Busch Eileen Caryl Laurie Chase

Margaret M Yaeger Christie Vickie and Terrell Clampitt

Richard Cleveland

Nancy Cole Barbara Collett

Robert and Shannon Converse

Tamra T Converse
Jeanne Cunningham

Cheri Curtis Mikayla Curtis Anne Cutrell

Darlene Daugherty

Vicki Dehner Rose Delles Fara Denhart Shana Devins Diane Dickinson Donna DiToro Vicki Dodd Kathleen Doherty
Donna DuHadway
Coralie Egloff
Lynn Emmert
Joyce Evans

Ewing Trucking and Construction

Katherine Ewing Christine Farragher Elizabeth Flower Sue Franciose Lee Froman Bill Gans

Cindy A Gilbert Sarah Giovagnoli Monica Glickman Liana Gregory

Todd and Karen Grubin John and Audrey Gulick Jeanette Gutierrez Kathleen Halloran Karen Harkin Nova Hass Chris Herkin

Anne Hintz Robert Hunter Julie Johannes

Greg and Jane Johnson

Judith Jones Arthur Kelton Spencer Kluesner

Michael and Susan Konerth

Cynthia Kruse Jeffrey Kvam

Al and Debby Larson Andrew Larson David Lee Linda Lemmer Amy Lewis Amy Linden Elizabeth Lindner Ulf and Associates

Ulf and Pam Lindroth

Julia Littlepage Linda Loughrey

Richard and Melanie Mabe

Jennifer Maramonte Andrea Marino Diana Mathias Brendan Matthias Michele McKellar Eric Messmer

Kathryn Middleton Martha Milbery Alicia Miller Carolyn Miller Cindy Miller

Ellen Mitchell Laura Moore

Susan and Joe Morrill

Martha Mortell Marka Moser Sara Newsam

Rika Newton-Moore Pamela Nichols

Jyl Nieto Alice Norton Jake Norton

Heather and Joe O'Malley

Deborah Owen Julia Parker

Leslie and Todd Parker

Matt Parker

Ronald Phillip Baker

Cornelia Platt Andrea Robbins

Kelli Root
Kristen Russell
Victoria Sandvik
Amanda Santiago
Michael Sawyer
Kay Schneider
Susie Schneider

Nathan Schuknecht Paula Schumann Howard Shaw Michael Shea Nancy Sheffield Suzanne Shepard Becki Sheridan Donna M Sinn Ruth Smet

Jill and Ivy Smirl

Jill Smith

Norman Smith

Scott and Liesa Smith Rachel Solomon

Ed and Karlene Spivak Marilyn and Jim Steane

Pam Stenmark

Ann and Tom Stoffel

John Streit

Michelle Summer Susan Thorpe Virginia Thull Amy Tonazzi

Bob and Rosie Tutag MaKenna Tutag Tracy Tutag Diana Vagneur Valerie Valene Sandra Vinnedge

Sharon Voss-Northrop Alan Wallenstein Connie Welch Lisa Wells Sidney Whelan

Sarah White Robyn Wille Kim Williams E W Wilto

Gary Woodworth
Meredith Zafian
Shirley Zupancic

16 Anonymous Donors

MVHR MISSION

Mountain Valley Horse Rescue (MVHR) is a 501(C)(3) nonprofit organization that Rescued its first horses in 2004, and became a 501(c)(3) in 2005 with the mission of rescuing, rehabilitating, and rehoming abused, neglected, abandoned, and unwanted horses. MVHR also works to reduce cases of horse abuse and neglect through education and outreach.

MVHR VALUES

- Every equine is looked at, cared for and respected as an individual; not as a number and not ranked in any way.
- The welfare and needs of each equine is first and foremost.
- We follow each of our charges throughout their lives, including after adoption.
- The same holds for every person that MVHR touches or who touches MVHR.

- MVHR is made up of people active in our communities.
- We support and help to maintain the agrarian roots of our communities.
- We value our unique position to be able to teach to and connect people with horses and all equine welfare and care issues and skill.
- We will always take back a horse who has been adopted.

